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Make Us 
One

In Christ

Dear O'Loughlin Catholic College families,

I am delighted to share with you the tremendous community spirit that was
displayed at our recent events, the Reconciliation Week Assembly and Athletics
Day. Both events showcased the exceptional sense of community that exists
within our school.

During the Reconciliation Week Assembly, I was moved by the profound respect,
understanding, and unity. Our students and staff actively engaged in learning
about and celebrating Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander cultures. This was an
opportunity for us to thank Kerry McCarthy and Todd Montgomery for the
beautiful cross that hangs in our administration office. The  stories shared by
Imogen and Brydie were truly inspiring, fostering a genuine spirit of
reconciliation among our O'Loughlin family.

Following this uplifting event, we witnessed the same passion and camaraderie
at our Athletics Day. It was heartening to see students from all year levels come
together, cheering each other on and embracing healthy competition. The
unwavering support and encouragement shown by our community exemplify the
values we hold dear at O'Loughlin.

I would like to extend my heartfelt congratulations to every student, teacher, and
staff member who contributed to the success of these events. It is through such
unity and respect that we continue to nurture an inclusive environment that
promotes reconciliation and celebrates diversity.

Let us remember that the spirit of community does not end here; it is a lifelong
commitment. Together, let us continue to build bridges, foster understanding,
and work towards a more inclusive and harmonious future.

Yours sincerely,

Megan Evans
Principal, O'Loughlin Catholic College

From The Principal,
MEGAN EVANS
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O’Loughlin Catholic College, along with the Catholic Diocese of Darwin, is committed
to promoting the safeguarding of all children and young people. Consistent with
gospel values and our Mission Statement, we follow the example of Jesus in
respecting the dignity of each child, young person and vulnerable adult.

Follow us on Facebook!

https://www.facebook.com/OLoughlin-Catholic-College-1397508203804585
For updates and events within our O'Loughlin Community

 
 

Jun 12                             Kings Birthday Public Holiday
Jun 14                             Catholic Cup Rugby
Jun 15                             Middle School Soccer
Jun 16                             Senior School Soccer
Jun 19-21                      Year 12 Retreat
Jun 23                            Last Day of Term
Jun 24-Jul 17             School Holidays Semester Break
Jul 17 -18                       Pupil Free Days
Jul 19                               Students Return for Term 3
Jul 24-28                      Stage 1 ODE Hike
Jul 25                              Darwin Region Athletics
Jul 27                              Year 9 into Senior Information Evening
Jul 28                              Darwin Show Public Holiday
Jul 31-Aug 3               Year 8 Camp - Group 1
Jul 31 -Aug 5              Year 10 Work Experience
Aug 2-5                         Year 8 Camp - Group 2
Aug 3                              Senior Information Evening
Aug 7                             Picnic Day Holiday

               https://www.oloughlin.nt.edu.au/   'Our Events '  

Principal's Corner: Celebrating Unity and Reconciliation at
O'Loughlin Catholic College



COLLEGE PRAYER

Holy Father, God of Love,
You are the Creator of all things.
We acknowledge the pain and shame of our history
and the sufferings of peoples, across generations,
and for this we ask your forgiveness.
We thank you for the survival of Indigenous cultures.
 
Our hope is in you because you gave your Son Jesus
to reconcile the world to you.
We pray for your strength and grace to forgive, accept and love
one another, as you love us and forgive and accept us.
 
Give us the courage to accept the realities of our history so that
we may build a better future for our Nation.
Teach us to respect all cultures.
Teach us to care for our land and waters.
 
Help us to bring about spiritual and social change to improve
the quality of life for all groups in our communities. May your
power and love be the foundations on which we build our
families, our communities and our Nation, through Jesus Christ
our Lord.
 
Amen
 

Saying Sorry

The 26th of May is National Sorry Day. This is a day when we remember and
acknowledge the hurt and damage caused in the past by our governments when they
forcibly removed Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children from their families,
communities and cultures.
 
We reflect on the sad and painful stories of the Stolen Generations, recognise the
resilience of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples and acknowledge the
power and importance of saying we are sorry for these wrongs. It’s also a day when
we recognise that Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people continue to suffer
from the effects of these policies.
 
The first National Sorry Day was observed in 1998, but there was no formal apology
from the Government until when Kevin Rudd was Prime Minister in 2008. Prime
Minister Rudd’s unreserved apology that really struck a chord in the hearts of
Australians. It was his Parliament that adopted the goals of the “Closing the Gap''
movement, which focused on the health and equality of indigenous peoples of all
generations.

At our Sorry Day assembly, we acknowledged the beautiful work of our College
Property Manager Todd Montgomery and local artist and College parent Kerry
McCarthy. Kerry was commissioned by the College to paint an image that captured
our College motto ‘Make us One in Christ’ upon the wooden cross that Todd had
lovingly prepared. Holy Family Parish Priest, Father Bords was on hand to bless this
stunning and now sacred piece of art which now hangs proudly in our Front Office for
all to see. Kerry shared these words with us as she shared some of her journey…

…I knew prayer was going to be key here, and pray I did. I sensed Holy Spirit had
shown me images, dot on dot on dot, and a foreboding feeling on the lower part of the
cross representing … the struggles that God’s people endured and still endure
 
…Moving up the cross the different versions of gold represents the presence of Holy
Spirit, the fires inside of God’s people, their relationships with The Father, Lord Jesus
Christ and Holy Spirit and their daily walk with him
 
…Jesus not only saved the Jews but also many people from many nations. On the
middle bar of the cross there are some flags that signify the many nations from around
the world, nations as examples to represent those here at O’Loughlin Catholic College
and the diverse ethnic background here in Darwin.
 
[Our] motto is ‘make us one’ , in John 17 Jesus speaks about being one with God’s
people, and Jesus with the Father, and the Father in Jesus. The cross also speaks
about the many opportunities that Jesus gives us to come to him when we are heavily
laden, to seek out the great love and mercy of God. Kerry McCarthy 2023.



O'LOUGHLIN
CATHOLIC
COLLEGE
Senior Leadership Team

miranda.colquhoun@nt.catholic.edu.au

Acting Deputy Principal
Miranda Colquhoun

Dear O’Loughlin Catholic College community,
 
This term and semester we have joined together, celebrated and acknowledged
many events. On the 26th May we joined as a College community to
commemorate National Sorry Day which remembers and honours the Stolen
Generations and Reconciliation Week which commemorates two significant
milestones in the reconciliation journey— the successful 1967 referendum, and
the High Court Mabo decision respectively. During our Sorry Day assembly, the
College heard from both Brydie Williams and Imogen Skelton on their family
history, both girls spoke extremely well and should be extremely proud.
 
We had our Athletics Carnival on Friday, and it was great to see so many
students participating in events and enjoying themselves with their friends.
Well done to MacKillop for taking out the carnival for the third time in a row.

We are excited to announce that from the start of Semester Two we will be
implementing to our families Consent2Go, a digital solution that easily enables you
to keep your child’s health records accurate and provide consent for school events,
excursions and camps in a secure and timely manner.
 
We are always looking for ways to enhance our student care and after careful
evaluation of our requirements, and of providers in the market, we have made the
decision to use Consent2Go. Consent2Go is a direct provider of services to the
school and as such is required to comply with our Privacy policy.
  
Consent2Go is used in many other schools across Australia and New Zealand and is
proven to be highly effective.
 
We are working through our implementation schedule currently and are looking to
introduce the new system next term.
 
You will receive further information closer to this time and provide you with further
instructions on using the new system.
 
I hope everyone enjoys their break coming up and has a well-earned rest. I look
forward to seeing everyone back at the beginning of the Term 3 ready for a
fantastic second half of the year.
 
Kind regards
Miranda Colquhoun
Acting Deputy Principal
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siobhan.shaikh@nt.catholic.edu.au

Director of Teaching and Learning
Siobhan Shaikh

Teaching and Learning
 
As the semester draws to a close it is rewarding to see the pace of teaching
and learning remain consistently high. Students and teachers are working hard
to finalise assessments and grade feedback which will be reported at the end of
the semester.
 
 
Reports
 
Academic reports will be made available through SEQTA in the first week of the
semester break. This formal document is a record of grades achieved for
individual assessments and overall subject grade, performance indicators,
attendance, and a Homeroom comment.
 
Please note the College works within a Real-Time Reporting model. Therefore,
at any time the following can be accessed:
 
· A-E grades awarded to individual assessment items
· Rubrics communicating the level of achievement standards
· Written feedback identifying strengths, future goals and strategies
· Overall A-E grade in real-time for each learning area
 

Turnitin
 
In Semester 2, we will roll out the use of Turnitin software across the College.
 
Thousands of institutions around the world use Turnitin everyday to support
the academic integrity of student submissions by ensuring students are
submitting their own, original work. In fact, over 90% of universities in
Australia and New Zealand put their trust in Turnitin, as do many TAFEs, RTOs
and other further education providers. By utilising Turnitin at O'Loughlin
Catholic College, we’re not just preserving the academic integrity of our
assessments, we’re also setting our students up for success in their future
studies and careers.
 
By using Turnitin Originality Check for our written assessments, our students
will be empowered to:
 
• Identify unintentional plagiarism in their writing
 
• Remove unintentional plagiarism through improved paraphrasing,
synthesising and citation skills
 
• Avoid plagiarism in the future through improved academic writing skills and
an increased understanding of what it means to write with integrity
 
• Progress to tertiary or further education equipped with the academic writing
skills they need to succeed
 
 
Our teaching staff will be empowered to:
 
• Compare the text in student submissions to a vast repository of past student
submissions, internet content and academic publications
 
• Detect intentional and unintentional plagiarism and turn it into a teachable
moment; ensuring students grow from their mistakes
 
Turnitin Originality Check will be integrated with SEQTA, our learning
management system, to ensure the process of submission and the reviewing of
Turnitin’s Similarity Report is easy and efficient.
 
Parent information sessions will be offered in Term 3 to learn more about how
we will use Turnitin.
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Senior Leadership Team

jake.barnes@nt.catholic.edu.au

Acting Head of Senior School
Jake Barnes

Hello again O’Loughlin! It’s so great to be writing to you as the weather is lovely
and cool and the dry season is in full swing! Just last week it was great to be
out at the Sports Precinct on Wednesday morning with a crowd watching
competitors from across the school compete in the 1500m run before the
Athletics Carnival. It was most definitely a dis moment for me and a number of
other staff.
 
The last few weeks have seen lots happening across the Senior School, with
our Year 10s going to Street Smart High and our own John Ndayizeye winning a
$100 voucher from one of the surveys completed after the event. Year 10s also
had the Pelvic Pain Foundation of Australia deliver talks to the whole cohort.
Year 11s had the chance to listen to a presentation run by the Pat Cronin
Foundation and took valuable lessons about stop, think, act and Be Wise. It was
great to see our students conduct themselves with great maturity and respect
in all of these sessions. Year 12s have their retreat coming up on the 19th till
the 21st of June at Riyalla, which will be a great time, especially with this
cooler weather.
 
With the end of the term fast approaching it’s important that students continue
to manage their time well, particularly as assessments will be due before the
holidays. This can be tricky balancing events during the dry season, work
schedules, sporting events and social commitments. Please ensure you are
looking after yourself and making time for yourself. Have a great holidays and I
look forward to continuing to work with all of our students, families and staff in
the second semester.
 
Mr Barnes
 



O'LOUGHLIN
CATHOLIC
COLLEGE
Senior Leadership Team

joanne.green@nt.catholic.edu.au

Acting Head of Middle School
Joanne Green

Where has the term gone… Week 8 already!!
 
The year 6 Open Day was a few weeks ago now - but students are still talking
about it! And it was a fantastic day. We had massive interest in this year's
event, over 160 eager and enthusiastic year 6 students came to OCC to try us
on and see what life is like at Middle School, and more importantly, at
O’Loughlin. The students were blown away by the size of the college and had an
amazing time visiting different rooms and subjects. They were well supported
too. I was overwhelmed by the number of year 7’s who volunteered to help out
on the day. Over 40 year 7 students gave up their study day to be here and help
out - what an amazing group of students we have!!
 
The Open Day was closed off by an Information Evening attended by new
prospective parents. Again, I was touched by the stories shared by 3 of our new
students Matilda Udon, Jonathan O'Brien Keenan and Anha Charan. Their real
and authentic journeys showed a unique perspective of OCC life. Similar were
two current year 12 students, Chloe Hitzke and Meena Suresh - their high
school chapter is winding up, and they shared beautiful accounts of their
personal trials, troubles and triumphs of their journey at OCC. Big thanks to all
the 7’s and 12’s that helped out - including Jules Gabour and Geliane Vagara
who MC’d the evening.
 
A few weeks ago, the year 7 and 8 students were audience members for the
annual Musica Viva in Schools performance. This year’s show is titled WYNISS
- they are a Torres Strait song and dance group. Their performance showcased
traditional song and dance and was a beautiful demonstration of how culture
and history are passed on through song, dance, and childhood games like
elastics and spinning tops.

The dry season is definitely here, we have had many cooler days already.
Please ensure you purchase a school jacket as these are only permitted to be
worn by students in school. It has been a busy and productive term, and I hope
you all enjoy a restful holiday break.
 
 
All the best
 
Ms Green
Acting Head of Middle Schoo
 



 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 



YEAR 12



YEAR 11

Max Jones - Year 11 Coordinator
max.jones@nt.catholic.edu.au

Good afternoon all,
 
The Year 11 cohort is entering a busy time of the semester with final
tasks, tests and exams due. This is an important challenge as this will
reflect the nature of Stage 2 courses and expectations next year. I
encourage all students to approach this challenge energetically and
positively knowing they have our full support and guidance.
 
As a College we do track student’s progress academically and
pastorally; however, as always, whenever there are concerns or
significant challenges, we always appreciate knowing in a timely manner
to be proactive in supporting students. Please feel free to make contact
with the student’s Homeroom teacher, myself or Mr Barnes (Head of
Senior School) whenever possible to address these concerns.
 
Again, another relevant resource is the ‘Imperfects’ podcast (see cover
image below) presented by The Resilience Project. A couple of recent
episodes I have enjoyed are ‘How (and Why) Ryan Dumped His iPhone’
and ‘Dr Emily – How Anger Affects Us All’, both of these provided a
refreshing take on technology and emotion.
 
Please see the ‘Imperfects’ podcast cover page below, and a number of
student quotes reflecting on how their study skills and mindset have
improved through Semester 1 this year.
 
Thanks,
Max Jones

11.1 shirley.worsfold@nt.catholic.edu.au

“I’ve improved my studies 
by keeping everything 
organised in a book with 
the due dates. Whilst 
completing a little bit of 
homework a day”

“I have been 
procrastinating less and 
have been giving myself 
more time to study for 
tests.”

“I have learnt how to 
overcome tough 
situations and stay 
more calm under 
pressure.”

“Not leaving work till last 
minute, this helped me 
be less stressed and 
have a positive mindset 
on doing my work.”

11.2 thai.nguyen@nt.catholic.edu.au

11.3 stephanie.sfouggaristos@nt.catholic.edu.au
     

11.4 liza.bowers@nt.catholic.edu.au

A highlight for Personal Development lessons 
recently was the Pat Cronin Foundation talk 
about safety and violence prevention. Please 
discuss this at home and see their website for 
further information:
https://patcroninfoundation.org.au/.

https://open.spotify.com/show/6ZmSCzsv0W2
ZZAPFCbqhOd?si=73e010d5d5ff4727



YEAR 10

Nicholas Lohmeyer - Year 10 Coordinator
nicholas.lohmeyer@nt.catholic.edu.au

Dear O'Loughlin Catholic College community,
 
It's hard to believe that the first semester of the
school year is almost behind us, and we are amazed
at what our Year 10 students have achieved over
these past months. of their accomplishments.
 
One of the recent highlights was the Periods, Pain,
and Endometriosis Program (PPEP), which was
offered to our Year 10 students in two separate
groups. This program provided information, support,
and practical strategies to help our students manage
menstrual health and pain, including endometriosis.
The program has been offered in the past few years
now and was once again a resounding success. We
are proud of how our students embraced the
opportunity to learn about this important health issue
and we are sure it will lead to a greater sense of
empathy and understanding in our cohort.

Another standout event for the Year 10s was the
Athletics Carnival. Our students displayed incredible
sportsmanship and determination, and it was inspiring
to see them compete in a range of events. Whether
they were running, jumping, or throwing, they gave it
their all and demonstrated a true commitment to their
respective houses and school.
 
Overall, the first semester has been a fine start to
senior school life for our Year 10 students. They have
demonstrated resilience, perseverance, and a
willingness to learn and grow, and we are excited to
see what the rest of the year holds.
 
Thanks,
Nick



The Importance of Sleep -
 
According to The Sleep Foundation teenagers need between
8 and 10 hours of sleep per night as part of their physical
and mental development.
 
Unfortunately, research is showing that this is not the case
for many teenagers who get far less than this.
 
Getting a good night's sleep can help students with the
following:
- Thinking and Academic Achievement
- Emotional Health
- Physical Health and Development
- Decision Making
- Avoiding Accidents and Injuries
 
For most of Term 2 the Year 9 students have been
researching and creating a campaign to help teach the rest
of the college about the importance of sleep. Students have
been very surprised by the facts they have discovered and
the campaigns they have produced are very engaging.

Maree Hammer - Year 9 Coordinator
maree.hammer@nt.catholic.edu.au

YEAR 9

7 Ways To Sleep Better

1. Take a moment to unwind
 
Reading an excellent book and unwinding It's important to unwind
before bed, whether it's by having a warm bath, reading a book, or
listening to calming music. About half of Austrians experience
sleep issues brought on by stress. Some people find that making a
to-do list before night might help them stop stressing about
everything, they have to do the next day.
 
 
2. Get into routine
 
Having a routine every night will help you sleep better and it will
make it peaceful the first few nights may be hard but continually
doing your routine at night will help you sleep better.
 
 
3. Avoid technology
 
Avoiding technology will help you sleep way better, make sure to
put your phone on Do not disturb and peacefully go to sleep. If you
don’t avoid ur phone you will keep on scrolling until its very late at
night.
 
 
4. Restful environment
 
Having a restful and calm environment will help you to sleep without
being stressed and tired. Having a restful environment is a room
with no noise and no distractions and trust you will sleep like a
baby.
 
 
5. Don’t clock watch
 
Watching the clock is very distracting for you to go sleep, don’t
watch the clock as the time gets more late you will keep stressing
out and it will get later and later. I recommend not having a clock in
site to prevent this issue.
 
 
6. Foods to avoid
 
Having foods with energy will not help you sleep. Avoid caffeine,
energy drinks or sugar otherwise you will be up all night.
 
 
7. Darkness
 
Having a pitch-black room will help you go sleep straight away
because even if your eyes are open it will seem like there closed so
make sure room is pitch black.
 







It's the right time of the year to reflect on an amazing two
terms with the 'Year 7 cohort. From my perspective as
coordinator they have been a fantastic group to work with
and yes at times that is not without challenges.
 
Importantly though secondary schooling, multiple teachers
and timetables just to mention a few of the adjustments
made from primary school are now a thing of the past.
 
As a year group they have participated fully in O'loughlin
activities with many giving their time to welcome
prospective new students at our recent open day. The
recently completed athletics carnival was yet another
example of their willingness to participate and give back to
the school and the Houses they belong to.
 
Our last major event for the Term will be an excursion to the
Darwin Cathedral on Friday the 9th of June. Mr Bourke, our
religious Education leader will coordinate this special event.
 
Finally, I will be away week 10 of Term 2 and week 1 of Term
3. Please contact Head of Middle School Ms Joanne Green
on any matters relating to Year 7 during this time. I have
immense gratitude and respect for this year 7 group and
their teachers. I wish you all a happy and safe term break.
 
Anthony (Tony) Judd

Tony Judd - Year 7 Coordinator
anthony.judd@nt.catholic.edu.au

YEAR 7



CREATIVE ARTS

Kate Smith - Head of Creative Arts and  
the Technologies

kate.smith@nt.catholic.edu.au Year 7 ICT - Amrutha Rajasekar, George Stathopoulos and Shreyeska Odari

Yr 9 ART - Some terrific skateboard designs 
coming from our Year 9 artists after following an 
extensive design process and learning about 
various painting techniques and styles.

Stage 1 and 2 Drama – Darwin Fringe Festival Show
The combined stage 1 and 2 drama classes are 
presenting a kids show for their major performance 
piece this year.  Drawing on the incredible world of 
Clowning, these young theatre makers have divised a 
hilarious theatre pieces for Darwin audiences 4 – 9 
years old (and of course all of us young at heart!!)



CREATIVE ARTS

Kate Smith - Head of Creative Arts and  
the Technologies

kate.smith@nt.catholic.edu.au

STAGE 2 ARTS TRIP – SYDNEY
Stage 2 Art students had an incredible educational and art
making adventure in Sydney. Students got to visit Gallery NSW,
Sydney Uni, Brett Whitely Meusum, The Opera House, White
Rabbit Gallery, see backstage at STC (Sydney Theatre Company)
and participate in a workshop at the MCA. Students saw live
theatre at the opera House and Griffin Theatre. They experience
the sites and sounds of this magnificent city. Alongside this we
were able to rub shoulders with Dave … from the Umbilical
Brothers AND, Darwin’s very own Shari Sebbens. It was a full five
days of back-to-back immersive art experience which none of us
will forget!

FOOD AND HOSPITALITY THIS TERM.
 
Year 7 has been creating their Healthy Hamburgers this term and
they sure smell good. Year 8’s has been learning about food
labelling and have produce some very professional labels. Year 9
have just put an Aussie Twist on International Cuisines and Year
10 learning about how to avoid allergies or cater to food
intolerance. As we come to the middle of term, I thought I would
share some photos, aimed at making your mouth water….
 
We have made curries and sauces, dehydrated fruit, and meats
for Outdoor Ed. Catered for the staff for a thankyou Morning Tea.
We hope some of our treats made it home to you.

Year 11 Creative Arts class have designed and
made new posters for the College. These posters
are themed around Having fun, Friendship,
Belonging and Determination. Students work
through the design process; research, analyse,
planning/trail/testing and then produce 2 original
artworks for large format printing.



HEALTH & PE

Luke Beatty - Head of Health & Physical Education
luke.beatty@nt.catholic.edu.au

School Sports
It sure has been a busy semester for sports at
OCC. Well Done to all the students who have
represented the college at the different Gala
Days so far this year. These include:
• Netball (Middle & Senior)
• 3x3 Basketball (Senior)
• Basketball NT Schools Championship
• Volleyball (Senior)
• Beach Volleyball (Senior)
• Hockey (Middle)
• AFL (Middle)
 
Still to come in Term 2
• Catholic Cup v Mackillop (Rugby League)
• Soccer (Middle & Senior)
 

Health & Physical Education
Some of the topics covered by our HPE
classes this semester include:
• Nutrition & Racquet Skills (Year 7)
• Lifestyle Diseases & Athletics (Year 8)
• Drug Education & Oztag (Year 9)
• Coaching (Year 10)
• Golf & Self Defence (Year 9 Sport & Rec)
• Training Principles (Year 9 PE Elective)
• F45 Fitness Training (Year 10 Sport & Rec)
• Energy Systems (Year 11 PE)
• Skill Acquisition (Year 12 PE)
 



ATHLETIC'S CARNIVAL

House Points
 
1st - MacKillop (1462)
2nd - Hunter (1265)
3rd - Gsell (1138)
4th - Collins (907)

Congratulations MacKillop!!!
on your third consecutive

Athletic's Carnival win

Age Champions
 
12 Years
13 Years
14 Years
15 Years
16 Years
17 Years
Opens

 
Boys
Leslie Monai-Lowah
Michael Kortesis
Kairyce Monai-Lowah
Charles Bowden
Brady Lewis
Ari Cousens
Dylan Mende

 
Girls
Isabella Smith
Maddison Kennedy
Peggy Rock
Niesha Casimiro
Shakaila Gardiner-Dunn
Emma Stark
Matilda Wilson



HUMANITIES



STEM

John Bament - Head of STEM
john.bament@nt.catholic.edu.au

Rube Goldberg -
This term Year 8 students have been busily working in Science
classes to construct a Rube Goldberg Machine. A Rube Goldberg
Machine uses a chain reaction to carry out a simple task and it is a
great way for our students to display their knowledge of how
energy is transferred or transformed and never created or
destroyed. Year 8 teachers have been so impressed with the
cohort's enthusiasm and determination during the design and build
of their machines.
 
Mrs Maree hammer

Dr Karl Talk -
During Week 2 of the term a group of students,
Ms Watts and Ms Hammer all attended a talk
by the famous Science Communicator Dr Karl.
The main focus of the talk was good Science
news and future pathways in Science. It was
great for the students to discover that
Scientists do have solutions for many global
problems and with more research and funding
the world is not doomed. It was also good for
students to see the roles they can play in the
future of Science and the many pathways they
can take.
 
Mrs Maree Hammer

On Friday 12 May 2023, O'Loughlin Maths teachers and
invited female students from year 7 to year 12 enjoyed a
morning tea in recognition of International Women in
Maths Day. This day celebrates the achievements of
female mathematicians annually in honour of
mathematician Maryam Mirzakhani, the first woman to
be awarded the Fields Medal for Mathematics.

Maryam Mirzakhani was an Iranian mathematician and a
professor of mathematics at Stanford University. Her
research topics included Teichmüller theory, hyperbolic
geometry, ergodic theory, and symplectic geometry. On
13 August 2014, Mirzakhani was honored with the Fields
Medal, the most prestigious award in mathematics,
becoming the first Iranian to be honored with the award
and the first of only two women to date. The award
committee cited her work in "the dynamics and geometry
of Riemann surfaces and their moduli spaces".
(https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Maryam_Mirzakhani)
 
Year 12 student Emma Stark shared with younger
students her journey and love of Maths, followed by Ms.
Courtney, Mrs Sales and Mrs. Colquhoun. Ms. Courtney
prepared a scrumptious morning tea which everyone
enjoyed very much.
 
Thank you Mr. Bament for inviting us all to share in this
special day.
 
Mrs Estia Sales



VET

Nicholas Jack - Careers Practitioner
nicholas.jack@nt.catholic.edu.au

Upcoming University presentations:
The College is excited to offer the following
University Information sessions for year 11
and 12 students.
 
• Melbourne University Information evening
- Hilton Hotel Wednesday June 7th 6-8pm
 
• Adelaide University - Thursday, 22nd of
June: Lunchtime in the library
 
• Flinders University - Tuesday 15 of
August: Lunchtime in the library
 
• Monash University - Thursday 17th
August: location TBC
 

Bond University
 
On Tuesday the 24th the College was very happy to welcome
Bond University to speak to the year 11 and 12 students about
the amazing opportunities at Bond including scholarships and
pathways. Bond offers students the ability to finish their
degree earlier than most universities by having three
semesters a year. They have also developed excellent
relationships with Business and Government for placement
while studying.
 
Parents and students who want to know more or wanting to
apply for 2024 please contact me at the College

“Big Day In” IT careers Day
 
On Thursday 25th the Stage 1 and Year 10 IT students joined
me at the Darwin Hilton for the annual ICT careers conference
for students in Years 9-12. Students heard from leading
speakers from a variety of organisations including Australian
Space Agency, Defence Force Recruiting, Australian Signals
Directorate, Geek Culture Collective, Kinetic IT, NEC & more to
come, all talking about the future of technology & how
students can get involved in shaping the future.

For more information on any of the topics
discussed in this newsletter please see Mr.
Jack on 0889451277 or via email at
Nicholas.Jack@nt.catholic.edu.au
 

Gap year opportunity for Year 12 Students
 
The Department of Home Affairs is pleased to present an
opportunity for current Year 12 and 13 students who are
exploring the option of a ‘Gap Year’ in 2024.
 
The Home Affairs Gap Year program will commence in
February 2024 with positions offered in dynamic teams
where they will have the opportunity to do interesting
and meaningful work that affects many parts of
Australian Life. Successful applicants will be employed
on a 12-month temporary contract and gain valuable
experience supporting the processing and
administration of essential business areas with excellent
working conditions and remuneration.
 
Applications are NOW OPEN.

The Young Indigenous Women’s STEM Academy (the
Academy) is part of the $25 million Indigenous Science,
Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) Fund,
announced by the Commonwealth Government as part of the
1967 Referendum - 50th Anniversary Indigenous Education
Package.
 
CSIRO, in collaboration with CareerTrackers, have been
provided $20 million to design and deliver a national 10-year
Young Indigenous Women’s STEM Academy program for high
achieving Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander female
students from Year 8 through to higher education and
graduate employment.
 
The high school program element will also include:
• Regional STEM camps and access to additional STEM camps
in Year 10
• Access to STEM extension activities such as PULSE@Parkes,
Bebras Computational Thinking Challenge,
Creativity in Research, Engineering, Science and Technology
(CREST) projects from Year 9 to Year 12
• Quarterly online virtual assemblies
• STEM work placement opportunities

Students that need an USI or would like to
find out what their USI is can do so through
https://www.usi.gov.au/students/get-a-usi





THE LIBRARY
OCC has a Sister School!



OFFICE NEWS

Music Tutoring
 
Amadeus Music School are happy to provide private
music tutoring to O'Loughlin students. Lessons are
held two days a week on campus.
 
Instruments
Guitar: Acoustic, electric, bass, classical
Piano: Learning to read notation and/or by ear training
Vocal: Pitch, technique and performance coaching
 
Drumming lessons are now available!
 
Expressions of interest can be emailed through to Lilla
at musicwithamadeus@gmail.com
 

School Holiday
Office HoursDear caregivers,

 
Statements have been emailed to all families.
 
If you haven't yet received your statement or
made a payment toward Term 1 fees, please
make contact to our Finance Department via
finance.oloughlin@nt.catholic.edu.au
 
Kind regards
Finance Team

24 June to 18 July - 9:00am to 3:00pm
 
19 July onwards, normal office hours
Monday - Thursday 8:00am to 4:00pm
Friday 8:00am to 3:30pm

School Fees

O’Loughlin Catholic College operates a
Homework Centre on Monday and
Wednesday from 3pm to 4pm in the Library
(RC 2)
 
We encourage students to attend Homework
Centre to seek help and support to get their
Homework and assignments completed with
the support of staff.
 
Homework Centre will resume in Week 2 of
Term 3.  New students can register through:
 
https://www.oloughlin.nt.edu.au/students/h
omework-and-resource-centre/

Homework CentreI.T. News
The way student devices connect to
the internet will soon be undergoing
an important upgrade.
 
This will provide increased security
and allow for better connectivity.
 
More information will be released
by the IT Department in the next
newsletter for when this will be
scheduled to occur.
 
Mr Kushal Gurung
IT Manager

 
 
 
Consent2Go allows 
parents/guardian’s to 
provide the School with 
their child’s up to date 
personal health and 
permission (consents) 
information in an 
accurate, timely and 
confidential manner as 
well as a quick and easy 
way for parents to grant 
excursion, event and 
camp permissions.
 
 
 


